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MARK YOUR CALENDARS: 

 

LENTEN SEASON 2022 

ASH WEDNESDAY: MARCH 2@6:30 PM 

WEDNESDAYS DURING LENT  

MAR. 9-APR. 6 @ NOON & 6:30 PM 

 

ONLINE WORSHIP  

AVAILABLE 

WEDNESDAYS & SUNDAYS 

 

“GRAB-N-GO SOUP” AVAILABLE                       

STRATING MAR. 9                                          

AFTER BOTH SERVICES 
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          (Change Service Requested) 
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It’s already March? “Time keeps on slippin’, slippin’, slippin…” – The Steve Miller Band 

I do not know the origin of the following story, and I do not claim ownership of it, nor 

do I know if it even happened. It simply landed in my inbox recently, and it struck me 

as wisdom worth considering. It is timely and relevant enough that I shared it with your 

leaders at our February church council meeting. While it might not have actually 

happened, there is truth here worth your contemplating : 

“I was waiting in line for a ride at the airport. When a cab pulled up, the first thing I noticed was that the taxi was polished to a bright shine. 

Smartly dressed in a white shirt, black tie, and freshly pressed black slacks, the cab driver jumped out and rounded the car to open the back passenger 

door for me. He handed me a laminated card and said: 'I'm Wasu, your driver. While I'm loading your bags in the trunk, I'd like you to read my 

mission statement.' Taken aback, I read the card. It said: Wasu's Mission Statement: To get my customers to their destination in the quickest, safest, 

and cheapest way possible in a friendly environment. This blew me away. Especially when I noticed that the inside of the cab matched the outside. 

Spotlessly clean! As he slid behind the wheel, Wasu said, 'Would you like a cup of coffee? I have a thermos of regular and one of decaf.' I said 

jokingly, 'No, I'd prefer a soft drink.' Wasu smiled and said, 'No problem. I have a cooler up front with regular and Diet Coke, lassi, water, and 

orange juice.' Almost stuttering, I said, 'I'll take a lassi since I’ve never had one before.' Handing me my drink, Wasu said, 'If you'd like something 

to read, I have Good Housekeeping magazine, Reader’s Digest, The Bible, and a Travel + Leisure magazine.' As they were pulling away, Wasu 

handed me another laminated card, 'These are the stations I get and the music they play, if you'd like to listen to the radio.' And as if that weren't 

enough, Wasu told me that he had the heater on and asked if the temperature was comfortable for me.  Then he advised me of the best route to my 

destination for that time of day. He also let me know that he'd be happy to chat and tell me about some of the sights or, if I preferred, to leave me with 

my own thoughts. 'Tell me, Wasu,' I was amazed and asked him, 'have you always served customers like this?' Wasu smiled into the rear-view 

mirror. 'No, not always. In fact, it's only been in the last two years. My first five years driving, I spent most of my time complaining like all the rest of 

the cabbies do. Then I heard about power of choice one day.' 'Power of choice is that you can be a duck or an eagle.' 'If you get up in the morning 

expecting to have a bad day, you'll rarely disappoint yourself. Stop complaining!' 'Don't be a duck. Be an eagle. Ducks quack and complain. Eagles 

soar above the crowd.' 'That hit me right,' said Wasu.  He continued and said, 'It is about me. I was always quacking and complaining, so I decided 

to change my attitude and become an eagle. I looked around at the other cabs and their drivers. The cabs were dirty, the drivers were unfriendly, and 

the customers were unhappy. So I decided to make some changes. I put in a few at a time. When my customers responded well, I did more.' 'I take it 

that has paid off for you,' I said. 'It sure has,' Wasu replied. 'My first year as an eagle, I doubled my income from the previous year. This year I'll 

probably quadruple it. My customers call me for appointments on my cell phone or leave a message on it.' Wasu made a different choice. He decided to 

stop quacking like ducks and start soaring like eagles. Have an eagle life ahead.....” 

Eagles soar above the crowd. As followers of Jesus, our calling from the waters of baptism is to be eagles. “Let your light so 

shine before others….” Remember? 

It has been a difficult two years. We have all been impacted by so many things associated with pandemic living. It’s easy to fall 

into all sorts of negative thinking that leads to bad behavior. We’re all tired, frustrated, and probably not at our best. I think 

everybody gets that. At the same time, we have never lost our ability to choose, and to choose well … we can choose to do 

what is good, right, and honorable even amid the things we grieve and regret.  

In short, we can decide to be a duck or an eagle, and it’s probably a lot more comfortable and less demanding to be a duck. 

“Gather. Grow. Go.” has never been more important than it is right now. Our vision and mission provide clarity, even when 

things are not exactly what we would prefer, because they reveal to us the best of who God knows we already are. This is just a 

season. There will be a time when we look back at these past months and wonder about all the things that could have been 

because they were drowned out by all the quacking.  

But will we welcome all the new opportunities to soar? 

Blessings … PK      2 
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Lent Music Schedule! 

There will be no handbell/choir rehearsal on Ash Wednesday, March 2. 

Monday rehearsal: 

5:30-6:30            Ukulele practice 

Lenten Wednesday schedule: 
5:30-6:15             Bell practice 
6:30-7:00            Lenten worship 
7:10:-8:00           Choir rehearsal 
 
You are all invited to Lenten Organ Meditations at St. Paul’s UCC on Fridays during Lent from 12:15-
12:45 pm.  
March 11 – George Felty 
March 18 – Susan Schaefer and Jason Zell 
March 25 – Irene Beethe and Kartika Putri 
April 1 – Daniel Larson 
April 8 – Patrick Burkhart and Jim Holt 
 
Congregational singing of “HALLELUJAH CHORUS” for Easter: all are invited! 
Let’s celebrate this Easter day by singing Hallelujah Chorus from Handel’s Messiah! Everyone in the 
congregation are invited to sing and if you would like to familiarize yourself with the music before the 
big day, come to our choir rehearsal on Wednesday, April 13 at 6:30 and practice the piece for an hour!  
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Good Shepherd is online: 

YOUTUBE:  type: GSLC Wausau WI 

(Hit SUBSCRIBE and you will get notified when there are new videos) 

FACEBOOK: https://www.facebook.com/gslcwausau/  

GSLC WEBSITE: www.gswausau.org 

ZOOM: Watch your email for the opportunity to join in online group meetings  

Other Resources:      

http://elca.org/PublicHealth  Guidance resources for congregations and members from the ELCA 

LUTHERAN HOUR MINISTRIES/ Daily Devotions: lhm.org 

DAILY DEVOTIONALS ARE HERE: Christ in Our Home & Portals of Prayer  

  

Worship & Resources 

https://www.facebook.com/gslcwausau/
https://www.youtube.com/redirect?event=video_description&v=S6Nd_T4R_EY&q=http%3A%2F%2Felca.org%2FPublicHealth&redir_token=gnccmqoEbvOW35jQjrGr9muqdft8MTU4NDgxNzk1OEAxNTg0NzMxNTU4


The Reimaging Worship Task Force 
Meeting Minutes, Tuesday February 15 at 4:30 pm.  
 

1. Opening meditation: MJ 
 

2. What is new or has changed: Covid beds at hospital are down from 40 to 14. Elective surgeries are 
back on. There’s optimism in the messages from Wisconsin Council of  
Churches. All are seeing intermittent mask use in public spaces. 

 
3. Request to pass offering plate: Will start on Feb. 27. 

 
4. Request to discontinue mandatory masking or go to two services: After lengthy  
discussion, the Task Force agreed to make masks optional as of Sunday, March 6, 2022. 
It will be presented as a personal decision to use one or not. The attendance numbers  
do not warrant a second service at this time. 

 
5. Request to begin holding a fellowship hour: Task Force believes this can be safely  
managed, in line with the expectations laid out in the Funeral and Social Gathering policies.  
The Task Force is not taking responsibility to plan and staff this. 

 
6. Request to use building for non-church functions: Task Force agrees to allow other  
groups to schedule use of the building, in line with the Social Gathering policy. 

 
7. Request to provide bottled water for events such as funerals. Agreed this is a good idea.  
MJ will write a funding request from the Endowment Fund for supplies. 

 
8. Request to allow small group leaders (such as Sunday School, Confirmation, choir,  
bells, etc.) to still require masks for their participants. Task Force agrees with this. 

 
9. Next meeting: Tuesday, March 15, 2022, 4:30 pm at church 

 
10. Closing prayer: Tim 

 

GRAB-N-GO SOUP: Lent just isn’t the same without that warm bowl of comforting goodness, we call soup. 

While we aren’t quite ready to resume group eating and handling of food by many hands, we do want to do 
what we can, and at this time, we are working on filling up the 5 weeks of Lent with volunteers who are willing to 
prepare soup that can be taken home and eaten after worship, whichever service you prefer. Starting 
Wednesday, March 9th, you can worship at noon or 6:30 pm and then take your soup and crackers with you. If 
you would like to get involved, we have a few weeks that are still in need of soup makers and people to hand 
out after the noon service and then again after the 6:30 pm service. Contact the office of MJ Horvat at 
horvatmj@oal.com. If you know someone homebound, and they are interested, please contact the office. 
 

CALLING NEW MEMBERS! We are blessed to have several families who have chosen to settle into the 

faith life at Good Shepherd. We are looking forward to making this milestone official following Lent. If you are 
interested in considering membership, contact the office so we can plan and celebrate! Watch for details in April 
newsletter following Lent. If you’re noticing new faces, please take the time to introduce yourself and maybe 
even introduce them to someone you know!  
 

FIRST COMMUNION:  We have several families onboard with Communion Education. It’s not too late to be 

included. Please let Ms. Jenny or the staff know. A time will be forthcoming.  
 

EASTER EGG HUNT:  This neighborhood event takes place on Palm Sunday, April 10, following worship. At 

this time, we need to find out if there is enough interest to help facilitate before we can confirm the date. Most 
likely the goal would be to hold it outside, weather providing. We also would likely not provide a meal this year, 
but what might this outreach opportunity look like if we were to think outside the box? Feedback welcome!     5 

mailto:horvatmj@oal.com
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
       

    

 
   

27 

9:00 am Worship   
10:00 am  
Sunday School 
Adult Forum  

 

28 
 

1 
9:00 am     
LWR Quilters  
 
 

 

2 
9:00 am AA  
6:30  
Ash Wednesday 
Worship  

3 
 

4 
 

5 
 

6 
FIRST SUNDAY IN 
LENT 
9:00 am Worship 
10:00 am 
Sunday School 
Adult Forum  

 

7 
5:30 pm       
Shepherd 
Strummers 
 
 

8 

9:00 am     
LWR Quilters  

 
6:30 pm 
Church 
Council Mtg 

9 
9:00 am AA 
5:30 pm 
Confirmation 
5:30 pm Bell Rehearsal 
6:30 pm Lent Worship 
7:10 pm                          
Choir Rehearsal  
 

 

10 
 

11 12 
 

13 
SECOND SUNDAY 
IN LENT 
9:00 am Worship 
10:00 am  
Sunday School 
Adult Forum 
 

14 
5:30 pm       
Shepherd 
Strummers 
 

 

15 
9:00 am 
LWR Quilters 
 
4:30 pm      
Re-opening 
Task Force 
Mtg 

 

16 
9:00 am AA 
5:30 pm 
Confirmation 
5:30 pm Bell Rehearsal 
6:30 pm Lent Worship 
7:10 pm                          
Choir Rehearsal  
OFFERING COUNT 
  

17 
 

18 19 
 

 

20 
THIRD SUNDAY IN 
LENT 
9:00 am Worship   
10:00 am  
Sunday School 
Adult Forum 
 

 

21 
5:30 pm       
Shepherd 
Strummers 
 

 

22 
9:00 am 
LWR Quilters 

 
 
 

23 
9:00 am AA 
5:30 pm 
Confirmation 
5:30 pm Bell Rehearsal 
6:30 pm Lent Worship 
7:10 pm                          
Choir Rehearsal  
 

24 
1:30 pm       
Corks n 
Covers 
 
6:30 pm       
Riverview 
Neighborhood 
Mtg 
 

 

25 

 
26 

27 
FOURTH SUNDAY 
IN LENT 
9:00 am Worship   
10:00 am  
Sunday School 
Adult Forum 

 

28 
5:30 pm 
Shepherd 
Strummers 
 

 

29 
 

30 
9:00 am AA 
5:30 pm 
Confirmation 
5:30 pm Bell Rehearsal 
6:30 pm Lent Worship 
7:10 pm                          
Choir Rehearsal  
 
 
OFFERING COUNT 

 

31   

M A R C H  C A L E N D A R 
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M A R C H 
Birthdays 

 17   Mark Salzmann 

        Jill Stumpner 

18   Kevin Yolitz 

19   Patricia Barofsky 

 21   Caden Chapman 

       Carter Chapman 

       Tina Drescher-Carver 

       Mary Jane Horvat 

22  Dorie Madden 

24  Rick Barthels 

25   Anne Jones 

       Bertram Koehler 

       Thea Kordus 

26   Patricia Anderson 

27   Gus Johnson 

        Jack Johnson 

29   Elijah Grubb 

     

1     Laurel Schmieder 

2     Nicholas Baumann 

        Ally Kane 

4     Jason Teske 

5     Joshua Stumpner 

6      Tracy Sandman 

8     Tami Cummings 

       Lauren Mattice 

9     Virgine  Mattice 

       Katherine Ramthun 

10   John Gwidt 

11   Thomas Bargender 

       Paulette Keough 

 13  Donna Guldan 

14   John Ellenbecker 

15   Jean Korpela 

16   Samson Hafner 

       Tanner Kostroski 

       Landyn Neitzke 

       Laura Petterson 

       Rockwell Rybarczyk 

 

M A R C H  Anniversaries  

  

930 EDGEWOOD RD 

WAUSAU, WI 54403 

(715) 675.1997  

info@gswausau.org 

www.gswausau.org 
  

 Sunday Worship @ 9 am 

    We are also offering 
online worship            

            services  
          Released for:  

 Sundays & Wednesdays  
 

See front cover for 

Lent Schedule 

go to  

GSLC Wausau WI on Youtube,  

www.gswausau.org 

Facebook 

(they remain available at                    

our youtube channel) 

  

 STAFF  

Rev. Kemp Jones 

Senior Pastor  

pastork@gswausau.org 

Office: 715.675.1997 ext.: 306 

C: 920.410.9210 
  

Dr. Kartika Putri 

Minister of Worship and Music 

kartika@gswausau.org 

Office: 715.675.1997 ext.: 303 

C: 319-230-0250 
  

Angie Huckbody 

Parish Administrator 

angie@gswausau.org 

Office: 715.675.1997 ext.: 301 

C:715-574-6321 
  

Brian Wiese 

Interim Financial Secretary 

Brian.gslcfinance@advanit.com 

Office: 715.539.6700  
  

Barb Denfeld 

Mary Omernik 

Parish Nurses 

nurses@gswausau.org 
  

Cory Toth LaPointe 

Treasurer 
                  

  

 

  7  Leonard & Dawn Thorwaldson 

19  Ronald & Barbara Budimlija 

28  Tony & Beth Champine 
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THRIVENT CHOICE DOLLARS: MISSIONS PURSUED! 

Good Shepherd wants to express appreciation to all Thrivent members who have and or are considering directing their 

choice dollars towards Good Shepherd. These designated funds have assisted us in the missions that we are called to 

carry out. If you are considering GSLC this time around, the deadline is March 31st, and THANK YOU for joining the 

mission!  


